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Committee

 The Meeting of Sefton Local Pharmaceutical Committee will take place at The Royal Clifton Hotel on Wednesday 13th November at 2pm                     

AGENDA

Present and apologies        

	 Minutes of previous meeting


	

	 Matters arising   


	

	Secretaries Post


	LM

	CCG/NHSE/LA/ Guests
	Janet Faye for Brendan Prescott , Alan Cummings, Colin Fearns- Delphi Medical and Rep from Lifeline

	Managed Repeats Audit
	JF

	PNA
	AT



	Chairman’s business            


	GB

	Members business   
	

	Treasurers report
	LB



	Any other business    
	

	Date of next meeting           
	8th January 2pm


                                                            G Batten Chairman

         Sefton Local Pharmaceutical

                     Committee[image: image6.wmf]
          Chief Executive Officer  Dr Lisa Manning PhD, M.R.Pharm.S.

          Chairman  G BATTEN B.Pharm M.R.Pharm.S.

          Vice Chairman   N Beckingham B.Pharm. M.R.Pharm.S

          Treasurer  Laura Benyon  B.Pharm. M.R.Pharm.S 

          Tel          07912043872                                                                             2 Redgate                    

          Fax:        01704  833346                                                                           Formby

          Email:     drljmanning@hotmail.com ; lisa.manning1@nhs.net                 Liverpool, L374EW

Minutes of the meeting of Sefton Local Pharmaceutical Committee held at the Royal Clifton Hotel on Monday 14th October at 7.00pm

Attendees: Messrs Tickle , Blundell, Batten, Khan, Beckingham, Brennan, Benyon,  Lightfoot and Harding

Apologies: None

In attendance:  N/A

1. Minutes from previous meeting – September 18th 2013- Accepted  

2. Matters Arising –  PB asked for confirmation that screens would be acceptable if providing NHS commissioned flu vaccination service as was previously discussed

Action – LM to ask NHS England for confirmation

3 Commissioning/ Secretary Post- 

3.1 EHC- LM detailed meeting with ISIS and service is due to go live 1st Nov – see CEO update

3.2 Discussed NHS commissioned flu vaccination for nursing homes as MMT identified issue. Members agreed that in the first instance it should be the contractor that provides for the nursing home that should provide the vaccinations if they are fully trained, and should be included onto the pilot if not already selected. If the contractor who normally supplies is not trained then for this pilot year only, they would allow a commissioned contractor to vaccinate the home they provide.

Also wanted to seek clarification that all training is approved and wanted to seek clarification regards payments.  

A domiciliary payment should be included as a one off fee to cover locum costs; if this was not possible then it could still go ahead for this pilot year only but to be reconsidered for future years.

Action- LM to contact Brendan Prescott with our proposal

3.3 Needle exchange programmes – discussed new service providers and commissioners it was noted that contractors do not have a copy of doctors signatures to check validity of Rxs. Also some contractors still haven’t received payments for Jan- Aug from old commissioners

Action – LM to contact new commissioners/providers to request doctor’s signatures and to invite them to next LPC meeting

3.4 Obesity PGD- discussed as a new service that the CCG are interested LM to research literature

4 MMT Managed repeat audit- Members were not happy with the sample size and agreed to setting up a working party meeting with Janet Faye MMT, LMC chair and representatives of Sefton LPC – SK, NB, GB, JB, AT to discuss the audit.

SK provided evidence of Lloyds RPS audit. Also questioned if GPs principle to provide Rx within 48 hours was being audited

JB commented that the system benefited patients and that a few one off negative examples did not represent the true picture.

Action – LM to attend CCG meeting with MMT and discuss the audit and ask for a working party meeting to be set up.

5 Prescription Direction - GB discussed that a GP practice had sent out a questionnaire to patients regarding if they would like an internet pharmacy within the Formby area. Also complaints from contractors regarding Churchtown GP Practice directing prescriptions. Written evidence to be provided and GB to meet with chair of LMC to resolve locally and to stop Rx direction.

Action - LM to contact complainants to advise written evidence required. GB to set up meeting with chair of LMC

6 Business Plan – Deferred

7 Members Business – query regards ETP smartcards advised to see October newsletter for contacts

8 Treasurers Business

Issues regarding change of CEO and treasurer, queried mandate that personally liable for costs to LPC account. Unable to get a credit card and want to request account that does not have an overdraft facility.

Action: LM to discuss with other LPCs which bank they use.

9 CEO Business

9.1 Three Independent requests to join the LPC have advised issue will be reviewed at the next election.

9.2 Alan Cummings provided constitution clause that was discussed from previous LPC meeting – approved.

9.3 Attendees fro next meeting- to invite MMT/NHS England/ LA. NEP/supervised consumption commissioners and providers

9.4 Dates of next 5 meetings provided

9.5 Reply to primary care strategy documents sent by LM

10/ Date of next meeting  November 13th 2pm

8th Jan – 2pm

11th Feb 7pm

12th March 2pm

10th April 7pm 

Chairman  13/11/13

Secretaries Update November 2013

Activities:

Prepared report for MALPS

Setting up Email database for contractors, sent November newsletter

Reported on Primary Care strategy document

Organised – NEP and Supervised consumption visits

EHC- chased up queries 

CCG – provided evidence dementia screening

Preparing elections documentation

Flu – continued to maintain contact on progress

Contacted contractors concerning complaints regarding direction of RX

Attended

CCG meeting – see Email 20/10/13

PNA steering group – see Email – 21/10/13

Meeting with Mike King – PSNC 

LPN- see Email – 31/10/13

LPC – Conference

PDLP Training 7/11/13- regarding CP representation at performance list decisions

Diabetes Network Event – 7/11/13 Ormskirk Hospital

To Attend

COPD Network Event lead- Jenny Kristenson-15/11/13

Meeting with LA – Sarah Austin

EPS 2 Event 

PNA steering group- 26/11/13

LPN 

Diabetes network event – 3/12/13

Primary care Strategy Group- 26/11/13

Primary care transformation group- Bringing care closer to home – 12/12/13

THE ASSOCIATION OF

MERSEY PHARMACEUTICAL COMMITTEES

The minutes of the seventy fourth meeting of the Association of Mersey Pharmaceutical Committee held at the Holiday Inn, Wood Lane, Runcorn, WA7 3HA on Wednesday 16 October 2013 commencing at 7.30pm.

PRESENT

	Cheshire LPC
	Suzanne Austin, Gordon Couper, Stephen Thomas

	Halton, St Helens & Knowsley LPC
	Bertha Brown, Kath Gulson, Adam Irvine

	Liverpool LPC
	John Davey, Andrew Tickle

	Sefton LPC
	

	Wirral LPC
	Mel Carrol, William Coulter, Stuart Cubbin, Andy Weinronk

	Chairman 

Minutes Secretary
	Dr Ian Cubbin

Alison Williams


M673
WELCOME

The Chairman welcomed all present to the meeting of the Mersey Association of LPC’s and introductions were made.  He then made the necessary fire and housekeeping announcements. 

The Chairman thanked Wirral LPC for their hospitality this evening.

M674
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were received from Graeme Batten and Lisa Manning.

M675
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

There were no declarations of interest in the business of the day as per the agenda or the minutes.

M676
MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING (17/07/13) AND MATTERS ARISING

The minutes of the last meeting, copies of which had been previously circulated, were agreed as being a true and proper record and were signed by the Chairman.  

There were no outstanding actions or matters arising.

M677 
CHAIRMAN’S/PSNC REPORT

Ian reported key issues from the recent PSNC meeting, held in Greenwich on 7/8 October 2013.  

· There has been no offer received and Ian gave an update on the current situation.

· A partner’s workshop and dinner were held before the PSNC meeting in October.  Guests included Earl Howe, Baroness Young, Kevin Fenton (PH England), Jeannette Howe, Giles Denham, Helen Gordon, Duncan Rudkin and Mike Holden.

· There have been slight changes in the PSNC regional rep boundaries due to Area Team alignment but nothing significant in our region.

· The Review and Audit Panel have decided that deputies will no longer be invited to special meetings but proxy votes will be allowed.

· Resource, Development and Finance have reviewed the outline budget for the coming year.  Although several models for collecting the levy were considered the current model will be maintained.  There will be an increase in LPC levies for 2014/15.

· Work of Service Development and LPC & Implementation Support are continuing; work streams will be reported in the briefing notes shortly.

· The PSNC Rural Group meets for the first time next week.

M678
TOPICS TO DEBATE

a) Enhanced Service Payments (Cheshire LPC)

Generally payments are not being received by contractors; Ian shared that this national problem had recently been brought to the attention of Richard Fenton (Director of Health and Wellbeing, PH England).  LPC’s need to keep challenging this at a local government level. 

Are LPC’s experiencing similar problems and have they been able to sort it?  

Wirral LPC shared that they have been talking to the people on the ground to resolve any problems; one of the issues has been contractors not responding to requests for information, bank account details, etc.  The LPC have been proactively engaging with contractors.  Payments are trickling through but they are not completely accurate.  

Liverpool LPC has no problems.

HSHK LPC is not aware of any problems.  

b) Regional Minor Ailment Service (Cheshire LPC)

Stephen shared that several regions are looking at a MAS including Greater Manchester and Lancashire; should we be thinking about MAS on a wider, perhaps North West, footprint and making contact with these regional groups to express an interest to work on this basis.

This comes on the back of some work which is underway to turn HAG into a self declaration of competence framework.

6 out of 10 CCG’s in Manchester have asked the CSU to write them a PGD for EHC.  This process is in its infancy; it may be that it is written as a template which becomes the good practice option.  

It was recognised that there is much work which might benefit by being done at a regional level.

Bertha shared that CHAMPS in Cheshire are working with the LA’s around an EHC PGD; there are definite discussions between the directors of PH in the region.

MALPS members would welcome the opportunity to discuss a regional MAS based on current best practice.  Steve will feedback that MALPS would be keen to be involved with contact made via the Chief Officers.

c) CHAMPS – PH Campaigns (CPCW/HSHK) 
Mel and Bertha attended a meeting recently with CHAMPS and the AT’s to look at PH campaigns.  They are looking to maximise the potential of community pharmacy in delivering their 6 directed public health campaigns and maximising the audience through national campaigns.

They are initially looking at an interim fix (as a pilot) of 2 directed campaigns – ‘Dry January’ and Stop Smoking (March).  As soon as show materials (no charge) are available on website PHE – links will be sent to contractors to enable the ordering of their own resources (PSNC has agreed that this is acceptable and LPC’s have been asked to host the information).  It will be up to individual pharmacies to order what they deem appropriate for their own stores, hence being tailored to the audience.  

The first 2 campaigns will be sent out hard copy, as well as electronically, but subsequent ones will only be communicated electronically; it is important that email addresses with the AT are up to date.  

Contractors will be asked for feedback on how the campaign has gone, ie any difficulties ordering resources, communication, etc so that they can gauge how well the process is working.

An annual calendar will detail between 4 and 6 campaigns; whilst national campaigns will be reflected there will be flexibility for local campaigns.  

Wirral, Cheshire and HSHK are happy with this process.  Bertha will get in touch with Lisa Manning (Sefton) to bring her up to date and John will take back to Liverpool LPC and feed back any issues to Bertha.

d) M Burch – Pfizer

Alison recently circulated an email from Matthew Burch who is keen to attend a future MALPS meeting to discuss a Champix PGD.

After discussion, MALPS took the decision that this would not be best use of time given the current level of business.  Ian will speak to Matthew.

e) LPC Conference Resolution

One of the regional resolutions proposed by MALPS will be discussed at the LPC Conference on 5 November: Securing the local commissioning of more services from community pharmacy.

M679
LPC REPORTS

The reports were circulated to members prior to the meeting.  Matters arising:

a) CPCW – Cheshire and Wirral contractors have voted for the LPC’s to merge at the elections in April 2014.


b) HSHK – The AT is looking at getting MAS and Care at the Chemist onto the NHS111.  Bertha was encouraged to ensure that the Directory of Service is accurate.

The EPSr2 roll out is problematic regarding lack of training for contractors and GP’s.  Ian will share this information with PSNC.  Mel shared Wirral’s experience which was working well.

M680
DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING

Wednesday 15 January 2013.  

Venue: Holiday Inn, Wood Lane, Runcorn, WA7 3HA. 7.00pm buffet for 7.30pm start.  Host LPC: Halton, St Helens & Knowsley LPC.

SUMMARY OF ACTIONS

	Item
	Action

	M678b
	Steve will feedback that MALPS would be keen to be involved with in a 

regional MAS and that any contact should be made via the Chief Officers.

	M678c
	Bertha will get in touch with Lisa Manning (Sefton) to bring her up to date with the CHAMPS proposal and John will take back to Liverpool LPC and feed back any issues to Bertha.

	M678d
	Ian will speak to Matthew Burch, Pfizer

	M679b
	Ian will share HSHK’s problems with EPS with PSNC.
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	18th October 2013


	
	Report highlights key public health role for community pharmacies

Community pharmacies should be better utilised and resourced to enable the sector to make significant improvements to the public’s health, a key report has concluded.

The report was produced by a task group of the Pharmacy and Public Health Forum which was commissioned by the Department of Health to consider how best to commission public health services from community pharmacy in the reformed NHS architecture.

The report noted the growing evidence that community pharmacies have the potential to play a major role in improving and maintaining public health, but warned the sector is currently undervalued.[image: image7.jpg]



To read the recommendations made in this report, please visit the full news story here.


	
	
	

	Contract and IT

	Joint statement on prescription direction published

PSNC, Pharmacy Voice and the British Medical Association have published a joint statement on prescription direction.

The joint statement is intended to be a helpful reminder to pharmacists and GPs of existing guidance. The statement can be downloaded from the link below.

Joint statement on prescription direction (October 2013)

Last month PSNC published a briefing on this topic including summaries of the regulations and relevant guidance, as well as an update on PSNC’s work in the area. This briefing  may be of use to contractors and LPCs affected by the issue and can be downloaded below.

PSNC Briefing 095/13: Direction of Prescriptions (September 2013)[image: image8.jpg]





	

	

	


Dispensing and Supply

Urgent: MHRA Class 2 Drug Alerts - Wockhardt Ltd

Following Drug Alert EL(13)A/19 a second Wockhardt manufacturing site in India has been inspected.  The inspection identified deficiencies in good manufacturing practice (GMP) and the GMP certificate for this site has also been withdrawn.

All unexpired stock of the below products is being recalled for all batches starting with the letter ‘L’, irrespective of pack configuration and expiry date.

	Amiloride HCl 5mg Tablets
	PL 29831/0006

	Clarithromycin 250mg Tablets
	PL 29831/0476

	Clarithromycin 500mg Tablets
	PL 29831/0477

	Gliclazide 80mg Tablets
	PL 29831/0103

	Quinine Sulphate 300mg Tablets
	PL 29831/0182

	Tamsulosin Pinexel 400mcg Tablets
	PL 29831/0366



Please click here for further information.

	Services and Commissioning

Improvements in treatment of asthma required


	A report published by Asthma UK this week has revealed that 8 in 10 people with asthma are receiving substandard care.

Asthma UK is calling on every Clinical Commissioning Group to implement the NICE Quality Standard for asthma, and for NHS England to undertake a clinical audit of asthma services.

To read more about the findings of the Compare Your Care report, please click here.


	
	
	

	The Healthcare Landscape

PSNC's regular round up of health & care news and policy

	This week's update is now ready to view and includes information on the following topics:

- NHS Confederation launches 2015 Challenge
- David Nicholson's messages to commisisoners
- GPs must provide more support to care homes
- Burnham suggests free social care for all
- Public campaign on care.data

Click here to read this week's update.[image: image9.jpg]Health
& Care
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	Re-sign up

To ensure that you continue to receive PSNC's newsletters,
please make sure you have confirmed your subscription by Friday 15th November.



	Medicines Shortages Update Video

In case you missed it last month, PSNC's Chief Executive Sue Sharpe has given a video update to contractors and LPCs to outline the complexities of the medicine shortages situation and what PSNC is seeking to achieve in its ongoing work in this area.

To watch the video, click here.
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Appendix A - Expense Claim from Sefton LPC

Name

 

Address
  

Telephone Number


or Email in case of query

Sundry Expenses

	Date
	Description of Expense
	Amount
	Receipt?

	 13/11/12
	 
	 
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	Total
	
	

	Cheque payable to:   
	


Locum Expenses

	Date
	Hours and Hourly Rate
	Amount

	 13/11/12
	 LPC Meeting 
	£120

	
	
	

	Total
	

	Cheque payable to:   


I declare that the expenses claimed have been incurred whilst on

LPC business and are the responsibility of no other body.

Signature

       Date

Policy on Expense Claims

All claims must be made in accordance with the LPC’s agreed policy.

Please submit completed forms together with any available receipts to the Secretary

